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	News Brief – No. 128
	19 September 2019

	

	Dear Carol Taylor 

Welcome to the One Hundred and Twenty Eighth edition of the ADPH Minding the Gap News Brief, the Yorkshire and Humber Health inequalities Programme. 


	

	Short-changed: Why British Life Expectancy Is Falling

While attention is riveted on the Brexit turmoil in Westminster, with dire forecasts of possible chaos, food shortages and recession, a dispiriting trend is already visible in struggling towns and cities across the nation.

This article, by the New York Times, gives us all the opportunity of how austerity and desperation is affect the lives of individuals in Hartlepool and the community they live in.

Article


	

	Bleak Houses: Tackling the Crisis of Family Homelessness in England
Growing up in a stable, healthy and secure home is so important for any child. Yet we know there are thousands of children in England who are living in homeless families, stuck in poor quality temporary accommodation, often with low prospects of finding something permanent. There are many others who are at risk of ending up homeless.

This report shines a light on this homelessness crisis and shares the experiences of some of those children. The Children's Commission visited children and families living in temporary accommodation, and spoke with them and some of the frontline professionals who work with them. They also carried out new data analysis to identify the scale of the problems.

Report


	

	Housing our Ageing Population: Learning from Councils Meeting the Housing Need of Our Ageing Population
Whilst people are living longer and the number of older people is rising, the advances in healthy life expectancy are not keeping   track. Healthy or disability free life expectancy for those over 65 average roughly 10.5 years, whilst for those over 85 it falls to less than three years. The number of older people that have some form of care need is significant, with almost half of people over 65 currently living with a limiting long term illness or disability.

This report sets out, in detail, what is required to meet the housing needs and aspirations of our ageing population drawing on work by councils that already have a clear vision and/or are seeking to achieve this objective. The case studies within this report captured the learning from several councils who have led the way in developing strategies and delivery programmes to transform the housing choices for older citizens in their localities.
Report


	

	Plants and Herbs are Being Prescribed to Patients Suffering from Anxiety, Depression and Loneliness at a GP Surgery

Many gardeners already know the uplifting feeling you get from being muddied of hand, nurturing plants from seed to bloom and watching the seasons change. This article support research that suggests outdoor exercise or activities such as gardening or walking, has huge benefits for wellbeing and can even be as effective as antidepressants in treating mild to moderate depression and anxiety. This is thought to be due to a combination of doing more physical activity, which is known to have many physical and mental health benefits; getting more regular social contact with people, which can reduce loneliness and boost self-esteem; and being surrounded by nature, which can boost your overall mood and sense of wellbeing.

A GP surgery – Cornbrook Medical Practice in Hulme, Manchester – has started prescribing gardening to people with anxiety and depression. Patients are given plants to care for, which are later planted in the surgery’s communal garden – a place where they can join in an activity with others and strengthen social connections.

Article


	

	Brief Alcohol Intervention for Risky Drinking in Young People Aged 14 15 Years in Secondary Schools
This study assessed the impact and cost of a brief counselling intervention at reducing risky alcohol use in young people aged 14–15 years. Young people in 30 secondary schools across London, Kent, north-west England and north-east England completed a survey to identify risky drinking. Half of them received a healthy lifestyles information leaflet and the other group received a 30-minute brief alcohol counselling session plus an alcohol information leaflet. 

The results of this study showed no evidence that this brief counselling for risky drinking for young people aged 14–15 years in the secondary school setting is effective at reducing drinking and drinking-related harm.

Report


	

	Sustainable Community Development: From What's Wrong to What's Strong

This TedTalk Video looks at shifting the momentum away from what is wrong with individuals and our communities and towards what is strong in our communities. Cormac Russell suggests that when we do CHANGE to people they experience it has violence, when people do CHANGE to people they experience liberation.

The talk asks that we should not focus on building bridges between older/vulnerable people, but put them in the centre of their communities.

Video


	

	Open letter to all MPs

On the 3rd of September 2019 the Nuffield Trust, the Health Foundation and The King’s Fund have published an open letter to all MPs regarding the implications of a no deal Brexit for health and care services.

The letter summarises four major areas where the impact of a no deal Brexit could be felt most sharply. The letter suggests that there is a very real risk that leaving the EU without an agreement could exacerbate the workforce crisis in health and care, drive up demand for already hard-pressed services, hinder the supply of medicines and other vital supplies, and stretch the public finances which pay for healthcare.

The conclusions, which are based on their own and other objective evidence, are that a no deal Brexit could cause significant harm to health and social care services and the people who rely on them.

Open letter


	

	For Proper Prevention, we need a General Shit Life Reduction Strategy

I think we all must accept that ‘prevention’ has become a bit of a buzzword. As public services struggle to meet demand alongside widespread funding cuts, increasingly people are recognising the need to focus on the factors that lead people to these services in the first place. The prevention frame can lead into the trap of focusing on preventing problems, using only the processes within services, rather than looking more broadly at the wider system.

This article examines the long-term sustainability of the NHS and other public and private organisations and services, and highlights the need to change the conversation to one that doesn’t start with preventing its problems or improving and developing new services and look more closely at the wider determinants that engenders a culture of poor health. The current demand and funding pressures make this a challenging time for change, but new ways of stopping poor health needs a wider and bigger audience. The article suggests that these conversations should start with acknowledging the value of good health, wider systems (other than the NHS) and local knowledge not the costs and affordability associated with patients, clients and services.

Article


	

	The Unforgiving Hour: What our Longer Commutes are Really Costing us
Regardless of where you live and how you travel, the length of a commute has increased over the past decade—at the expense of our time, health and happiness. The total average UK commute takes up just less than an hour per day (58.4 minutes).

This article explains the tangible changes to public and private commuting, who suffers most and explain how we could do differently.
Article


	


	

	

	Research Evidence and Opportunities

Researchers from the NIHR School for Public Health Research (https://sphr.nihr.ac.uk/) are carrying out a study of how local authorities and organisations can make places healthier at a time when local financing is often limited.
They are interested in:
1) local activities affecting wider determinants of health (including the physical  environment, housing, transport, pollution, high street regulation and licensing, business strategies, employment and welfare assistance) in a context of resource constraints

2) if and how communities are involved in shaping these types of activities, and if/how involvement has been affected by financial constraints

They want to review relevant local-level evidence. Do you know of any local reports or evaluations of the kinds of activities we are interested in, or of community involvement in shaping such activities, that were published in the last 10 years? Reports and evaluations of new initiatives, expansions to existing activities, or efficiencies and cuts to services, would all be useful to us. Could you send us the relevant publication or a link please?

This research responds directly to research requests made to us by local practitioners during our consultations. If you can help, or if you can forward this to others who might be able to help, we would by hugely grateful.
Please do not reply to this address, but send your reply to 
Stef Buckner sb959@medschl.cam.ac.uk. 


	

	Events

‘Let’s Start at the Very Beginning’ – Children’s Health Inequalities Conference (FULL)
Venue: 

Met Hotel, Leeds

Date: 

Tuesday, 3 December 2019
Time:

9:30 – 4:30

‘It Can Happen to anybody’ – Conference

Venue: 

Met Hotel, Leeds
Date: 

12 June 2019

Time:

9:30 – 4:30
For presentations and Evaluation Report, please click here
Fuse Quarterly Research Meeting: Understanding stimulant drug use across North East England and Europe
Venue:

The Core, Science Central, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE4 5TF

Date:

Thursday 17 October 2019

Time:

12.30 – 16.00 (lunch 12.30-13.00)

Amphetamine type stimulants (ATS), such as amphetamine, methamphetamine, and ecstasy, are the second most commonly used class of illicit drugs globally.  Yet we know little about what influences ATS use over a person’s life. 

The three-year European ‘ATTUNE’ project aimed to explore the individual, social, and environmental factors that shape different pathways of ATS use, with study arms in the Czech Republic, Germany, Netherlands, Poland, and the North East of England. 

The UK arm involved qualitative interviews and survey questionnaires with a range of ATS users and non-users from across the North East. This Fuse Quarterly Research Meeting will offer an early opportunity to hear about, and engage with, the initial findings from the research.

Chaired by John Liddell, Health & Wellbeing Programme Manager at Public Health England, the meeting will feature research presentations as well as facilitated table discussions to reflect on emerging messages, and to help shape recommendations for policy, practice and future research.

Event Registration
Event Programme  

Homes and Health: How Housing and the NHS can Work Together

Venue:

Etc. Venues, 11 Portland Street, Manchester, M1 3HU

Date:

Thursday, 26 September 2019

Time:

9.00am-4.45pm

Paid event
Health and care services are becoming increasingly aware of the crucial role housing plays in delivering better outcomes for population health. This event will explore in depth ways in which health care and housing can come closer together.

The event will highlight how the homes we live in shape our health and why consideration of housing is an indicator of a system taking public health seriously. The event will also examine best practice examples that work well and the evidence to prove their suitability for wider adoption. You will also hear about the latest policy developments for housing and health and how a more collaborative approach is currently being built to ensure real integration in practice.

For more information click here
Community is the Best Medicine (Leeds event)  

Venue:

Horizon Leeds, 2 Brewery Wharf, Kendell Street, LS10 1JR 

Date:

Wednesday, 6 November 2019 

Time:

9.00am-4.30pm 

The aim of this event is to explore the role of communities in health and care. We will bring together health and care professionals, community organisations, innovators, commissioners, researchers and policy-makers interested in how to create sustainable, community-based health and care.

You’ll get the opportunity to hear from projects that are innovative, scalable and have evidence on their impact on the health and wellbeing of the communities they serve. These projects include things like asset-based community development, social prescribing, volunteering and other community-based approaches.

To find out more about this event click here


	

	All data is secure on the Wakefield Metropolitan District Council server, any access to the data is password protected. Under no circumstances will MtG share copies of mailing lists outside the management team.

We don't sell or give access to your email address to any third parties.

You can unsubscribe at any time.
For full details of the Minding the Gap data protection Transparency Notice statement please click here
If you’d like to remove yourself from the newsletter distribution list all you have to do is reply to this message with UNSUBSCRIBE as the subject of your message and we'll remove all reference to you from our records.
If you know of colleagues or other people that would be interested in being added to the distribution list for this News Brief, please feel free to forward a message containing their e-mail address.

If you have any queries around submitting an article for the Minding the Gap News brief please contact 

Ian Copley
Project Co-ordinator
Minding the Gap
PO Box 700

Burton Street

Wakefield 

WF1 3EB
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Tel: 01924 305632
E-mail: icopley@wakefield.gov.uk
[image: image2.jpg]v/akefieldcounci
womngforqov














[image: image3][image: image4]
